ADVANCE \y108

April 13, 2010
The Honorable Tom Latham

U.S. House of Representatives

2217 Rayburn Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-3301

Dear Representative Latham:

The Fleet Reserve Association (FRA) supports “The Reserve Retirement Deployment Credit Correction Act” (H.R. 4947) that would close a loophole that makes it more difficult for members of the Reserve Component who served on active duty deployments to collect retirement pay.


In 2008, The National Defense Authorization Act (NDAA) reduced the retirement age of members of the Reserve components by three months for every 90 days spent on active duty. An unintended technicality in its implementation has caused the Department of Defense (DoD) to exclude periods of service that would otherwise count toward retirement, unless they fall entirely within one fiscal year, causing some Reservists to lose retirement credit. 


The Association stands ready to assist you in supporting this legislation. The FRA point of contact is John Davis, FRA’s Director of Legislative Programs at the above numbers or (john@fra.org).

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Director
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